

## TRANSPORTATION ADVISORY COMMITTEE

Arlington Planning Department, 730 Mass Ave, Arlington MA, c/o Laura Wiener

To: Board of Selectmen, Arlington, MA

From: Transportation Advisory Committee (TAC)

Subject: Stop Sign @ Intersection of Prospect Avenue & Hillside Avenue

Date: September 22, 2014

After reviewing the Board's letter to the TAC dated August 20, 2014 regarding the above resident request, the full TAC, at our September 10, 2014 meeting, voted unanimously to Take No Action

It was determined that the Prospect Avenue eastbound approach to the Hillside Avenue intersection is designated as a Private Way, and thus the Town has no authority to add a stop sign there as requested.

Regardless of the jurisdiction of this portion of Prospect Avenue, this intersection does not appear to warrant a stop sign because it is very clear that motorists using the Hillside Avenue approaches (uncontrolled) have the right of way.

Sincerely,

Richard Turcotte, Co-chair Howard Muise, Co-Chair